
Mt. Vernon Board of School Trustees Public Hearing
Mt. Vernon Board of School Trustees

Mt. Vernon Administrative Service Center
Monday, October 26, 2020

6:00pm - 7:00pm

Present:  Mr. Greg Rollo, Director of Technology; Mrs. Gwen Scrogham, Board Secretary; Mrs. Kellie Freeman,
Board President; Mr. Tony May, Board Member; Mr. Mike McCarty, Board Member; Dr. Jack Parker, Superintendent;
Mr. Chris Smedley, Assistant Superintendent; Mr. Scott Shipley, Director of Curriculum; Mrs. Beth Smith, Board
Member; Mrs. Shannon Walls, Board Member; Mr. Greg Elkins, Chief Financial Officer

Absent:  Mrs. Maria Bond, Communications Director; Mrs. Laura Durig, SpEd Director; Mr. Derek Shelton, Director of
Operations; Lisa Heitman, Finance Dept

1 Pledge of Allegiance (6:00 P.M.)
Mrs. Kellie Freeman, Board President

Minutes:
Mrs. Freeman led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance,

2 Call to Order
Mrs. Kellie Freeman, Board President

Minutes:
Mrs. Freeman called the Public Hearing to Order at 6;00 p.m.

3 Adoption of Agenda
Mrs. Kellie Freeman, Board President

Minutes:
Mrs. Walls made a motion to adopt the agenda as presented.  Mr. May seconded, and the motion carried 5-0.

4 Discussion of Terms of Tentative Agreement
Dr. Jack Parker, Superintendent

The School Board will meet pursuant to Indiana Code 20-29-6-19(a) to discuss the terms of the tentative
agreement of the teacher collective bargaining agreement, which is posted at www.mvcsc.k12.in.us

Minutes:
Mr. Smedley informed board members that Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation had reached a tentative
collective bargaining agreement with the Classroom Teachers' Association.  The goal was to pledge 60% of new
money to be used for teacher salaries.  The new money was received from an increase in state funding along
with an increase in enrollment (100 students).  The increase in salary reflects a 2.08% raise to all members
($1,042) plus a step on the pay scale ($1,020) for a total increase of 3.99%.  The hope is to catch teachers up
that are behind on the pay scale, using  a portion of the new money up to $65,0000 to do this, focusing on those
closest to retirement with the goal to eventually catching everyone up.  Mr. Smedley stated they were also able
to raise the ECA (Extra-Curricular Activities) base 2.08%.  A raise in that base has not been done in a number
of years.  A somewhat conservative approach was used as there is always the possibility of state funding to be
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froze or cut after the next ADM along with virtual student funding.  

As far as insurance benefits, a narrow network approach was used by moving to a smaller, narrower network.  A
committee comprised of certified and classified staff heard presentations from I.U. Health and Hancock Health
representatives and made a recommendation to transfer from Anthem to I.U. Health  with Hancock Health
remaining one of the Tier I providers.  An 6% increase in insurance premiums was determined necessary based
on this year's claims.  The previous three plans will continue to be offered with employees assuming a
percentage of the increase as well as the corporation.  Mr. Smedley stated everyone currently on the
corporation's health insurance plans will be educated on the changes so they can make informed decisions.  

Mr. Smedley asked if board members had any questions.  There were none.  He thanked the administrative
team of  Dr. Parker, Greg Elkins, Scott Shipley, and Kellie Freeman along with CTA President Desiray Scalf and
her team for all their hard work.  The CTA will begin the ratification process on October 28, 2020 and board
members will convene on November 2, 2020 to ratify on their end.

Mrs. Freeman thanked everyone for their hard work and was glad to be able to close the gap on the teachers'
salary scale.  Dr. Parker stated he was excited to be able to provide a significant raise and appreciated the
board's support.

 

5 Adjournment
Mrs. Kellie Freeman, Board President

Minutes:
Mrs. Smith made a motion to adjourn at 6:15 p.m.  Mr. McCarty seconded, and the motion carried 5-0.
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